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Secretary’s Report  
 
VCC:    
Roof repairs: Boschen Roofing were advised on 23 July 2017 that their quote for repairs to 
address VCC roof leaks was accepted. In most recent phone conversation with Mark 
Boschen he indicated reservations about continued seepage into building via existing cracks 
in western walls. He is awaiting communication from VCA as to start date for these repairs. 
Quote attached Agenda Item 5.1.3 
 

Stabilisations of footings: Quotes attached as Agenda Items 5.1.1. 
Uneven Concrete paths: Colonial Landscaping have suggested shaving trip hazard uneven 
paths rather than removing paths and filling with topsoil. Decision required as to progressing 
this solution. 
 
VCA: 
VCA History:  Free copies distributed to Regional Directors at October Council Meeting for 
delivery to clubs within their Region. Further copies can be purchased ($20.00 per copy) 
from our Administrator. 
 

VCA Child Safety Policy: Seven of our eighty three Victorian located clubs have indicated 
that they have adopted a Club Child Safe Policy. Seven more are in the process of doing so. 
No feedback from the other sixty-nine clubs as yet.  
 
Active April 2018: To date eleven Victorian located clubs have replied that they will 
participate in this campaign in 2018.  
 
Seniors Festival 2017: Whilst less clubs have participated in this years Seniors Festival we 
have received some excellent and positive feedback from participating clubs about gaining 
new members from this month long program. 

DHHS Mandatory Board Quotas Working Group Membership: To date no nominations 
have been received for the designated position for a male on this Working Group despite 
nomination forms being forwarded to clubs and approaches made to two individual 
members. 

Eaglehawk Meetings: Eaglehawk Community Croquet Club request to affiliate with 
Goulburn Valley communicated to Goulburn Valley. VCA will be advised of Goulburn Valley 
decision after February Regional Meeting. 

Electronic Communictions Policy: Now available for viewing or download from the VCA 
Website. 

DHHS Mandatory Board Quotas Terms of Reference: Now available for viewing or 
download from the VCA website. 

Regional Reports to Council: Please find set out below the revised schedule for the 
Regional Reports to Council. 

 December 2017:         NEDCA, SWCA and WMCMA 
 February 2018: Wimmera 
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MARKETING & PUBLICITY SUB-COMMITTEE REPORT 
 

The brief of the Marketing and Publicity sub-committee is to promote the sport of croquet across 
Victoria. This report proposes two initiatives for consideration by CoM and provides updates on 
work in progress. 
 
A. INITIATIVES 

1. Encouraging members to attend to watch state championship events 
In line with discussion at the last CoM meeting, we are proposing to write to clubs 
encouraging them to arrange for groups to attend at Cairnlea during the AC championships 
in late December and the GC championships in late January, booking via Eventbrite as with 
the Worlds. 
If members do book to attend, it would be useful to have someone on the balcony providing 
commentary. 
Any suggestions from CoM as to who might be approached for this? 

2. Pitching to media outlets for a focus on the Fletcher family 
We have reported previously that we have proposed a story on the Fletchers to the ABC 
program Australian Story. Nothing came of this. 
We have discussed with Sarah O’Brien of Square One Publicity the possibility that Square 
One could take responsibility for pitching and coordinating a story to three possible 
programs: Australian Story, the 7.30 Report, and The Panel.  
Square One would be prepared to undertake this work on an hourly basis. 
COSTS 
The initial pitch would be order of $600 net of GST. In the event that one of the programs 
picked up the story, cost of follow up would be order of $2000, up to about $2400. 
This could be funded from the video competition segment of the MandP budget which we 
are not actioning this financial year. 
BENEFITS 
Visibility on any of the programs mentioned would help change the image of croquet as a 
recreation for seniors to a sport attracting younger players, as per the Strategic Plan. 
All three programs have national reach. 

FOR DISCUSSION 

B. UPDATES 
1. “Croquet: Victorians Shine” posters  

These have been provided to clubs via regions. They are designed to promote croquet as a 
sport.  

2. New poster series 
Cliff McCann of Ballarat Alexandra has begun work designing a series of posters for clubs 
to use to promote croquet at club level, to be released in the course of 2018.  
We are exploring the possibility of collating these posters as a series in a Croquet Victoria 
calendar to be sold to members from July 2018, with scheduled tournaments pre-filled in 
the calendar section. 

3. Promotional merchandise 
As reported to previous meetings, we have been investigating options for branded 
merchandise. We are testing this concept with a branded ballpoint to be available in packs 
of 10 at $20 plus p&h. Twenty orders will be required for break even. 

4. Publication of croquet results in The Age online listings 
The Age was proposing to review its approach to online listings in October. 
We have written to the Sports Editor asking for an update on this. No response as yet. 

5. Government House Open Day on Australia Day  
We have confirmed with Government House that Croquet Victoria is expected to be 
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involved in this. Sarina has written to clubs and regions inviting nominations for the Croquet 
Vic team to attend on the day.  
We expect to have a demo session at lunch time involving younger players, as in 2017.  

6. Permission forms 
We are still waiting on legal advice. We have followed up.  

7. Active April 
Clubs have been invited to indicate interest in participating in Active April. 

FOR INFORMATION 
 
 

Kate Patrick 
for Marketing and Publicity 



             

 

 
 
 

GROWING CROQUET FACILITIES WORKING GROUP REPORT 
 
BACKGROUND 
The working group is tasked with managing the Growing Croquet Facilities infrastructure 
planning project.  

Under this project, Croquet Victoria has been granted $40,000 to prepare a ten-year plan 
2020 - 2030 for the development of croquet facilities across the area of Croquet Victoria. The 
sports consultant undertaking the project is asked to: 

 liaise with croquet regions, local government and other interested parties 

 propose a hierarchy of facilities (regional, district, local)  

 develop proposals for recruitment to support the viability of the facilities being 
proposed 

 review and update the Croquet Facility Guide 

Membership of the Working Party is Wayne Worladge (Secretary), Kate Patrick (chair), and 
Jim Clement (ex officio), working with Kirsty Reidy/Josie Crea (Sport and Recreation Victoria) 
and Ben O’Brien (Sport and Recreation Victoria). 

It is envisaged that the working party will be supported by a project reference group, to 
include working party members plus a representative of local government, a partner from the 
sports consultancy working on the project, and a nominee of another state sporting 
association which has already undertaken this planning exercise. 

 

PROGRESS REPORT 
1.  Documentation 

The GCFWP has finalised and submitted the two documents required by SRV under the 
contract: 

i.  Project Brief for prospective consultants. This was based on the draft provided to 
Council in October. 

ii.  Project Management Plan. This includes tasks, timelines and responsibilities, 
consistent with the Project Brief. 

2.  Recruitment and selection of a consultant 
In October we phoned the consultants suggested by SRV. All but one were interested. 

 They have all now been sent the Project Brief and invited to submit a proposal for the 
project. Closing date is 17 November.  
Interviews, if required, have been scheduled to take place at Cairnlea on Thursday 14 
December. The interview panel will consist of Kate Patrick, Wayne Worladge, Jim 
Clement, and at least one representative of the SRV.  

3. Involvement of regions and clubs 
Club and regional involvement will be very important to this project.  
An initial message requesting input has been sent  to clubs and regions and has been 
submitted as an item to Malletsports.  
A schedule of regional meetings has been prepared for use by the consultant.  

4. Reference group 
Ben O’Brien at SRV is seeking suggestions for the local authority representative.  
Wayne and I are considering which sporting organisation to ask.  

 
FOR INFORMATION 

Kate Patrick 
Wayne Worladge 

11 November 2017 
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